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The Story of the Glenbrook Baby Health Centre and the Glenbrook Branch Country Women's Association.

On 7th February 1953 several local ladies held the fist meeting of the CWA, held in the School of Arts building, now the Glenbrook Cinema 

The first move to provide a Baby Health Centre in Glenbrook was made to the Blue Mountains City Council by the Glenbrook Progress Association in the early 1950's.  They worked very hard to have the then Department of Health agree to help the B.M.C.C. to build the Baby Health Centre. The Glenbrook Country Women's Association worked towards helping this goal to see this dream come true, now in the red brick building which stands in the park facing Park Street.

The Blue Mountains City Council and the Department of Health decided to fund the building of the Centre.  Mr Alec Dunn , who  was a 3rd generation resident of Glenbrook & a local builder, was given the contract. The Country Women's Association were given access to use the building provided they act as caretakers and were responsible for the cleaning of the rooms:  this access goes on today.

The building was opened on the 12th August 1960 by the then Minister of Health.  The first  meeting of the Country Women's Association to be held in the building was on the 18th August 1960.  Mrs. Matt Callaghan was President, Mrs. Joyce Christie was Secretary and Mrs. Eve Colville was Treasurer.   The C.W.A. was a vital organisation in the district and still meets today.

The Branch was instrumental in having a District Nurse to work in the centre.

for many years starting in November 1969. Miss Fisher was the first Nurse who lived in Glenbrook. The Branch was responsible for the Meals-On-Wheels service operating in the village.  Members provided and cooked the meals in their own homes and delivered them one day a week. 

Handicraft mornings are still held once a week for members and non-members alike.  These mornings are very popular as a drop-in time for a cuppa and a chat, or to learn a new craft.Over the years these morning have been led by many dedicated ladies.  During the years, these ladies have knitted clothes for premature babies and 'Trauma Teddies' for children in hospital.  Two of the very early members are still living in the district and one still attends meetings today.

The well-known red brick building in the  Park is now known as the Early ChildhoodCentre.  The C.W.A. still maintains it's obligation to clean and care for the building and the grounds.
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